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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Conducted Virtually Through Zoom Link
Thursday, June 18, 2020 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: A Olson, C Mathes, K Hansen, J McNett, D Way
Commissioners Absent:  None
Staff Present:  Executive Director M Everton
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Minutes from May 21, 2020 were approved as read.

CONSENT AGENDA
Vouchers were approved for payment.  Comm Hansen will deliver to the county for processing.

DIRECTOR/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The ED updated the Board.  With the payment of utility bills in the current voucher run, PPP funds will have been fully used and we will apply for forgiveness when updated forms are made available.  Preparations for a 6/29 pool reopening are underway.  At that time, we will also begin offering virtual and simulcast fitness classes.  We will be operating under a shortened schedule until the onset of Phase 3.  ASD girls swim is a “go” at this point and we have reserved practice space, beginning late August—this situation is fluid and subject to change.  A patron FAQ is being updated and will be sent out early next week.  Our EZ Facility POS system has been linked to accept credit cards and integrate directly with the Zoom app.  A/V will be installed to support this and the staff trained prior to reopen. 
May financial statements were reviewed.  YTD revenue is down $152K to budget, reflecting the closure.  YTD expenses are down $125K.  We are negative to budgeted net income by $27K.  Once the PPP loan is forgiven, we will book an additional $157K to revenue.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Campaign Update.  Jennifer Pitner provided a campaign update to the board.  Basically in a holding pattern, pending updated floor plan and costing.  We can then reapproach the donor base that expressed previous interest in a joint project and gauge interest.
2. 2220 J Avenue Disposition.  Comm Mathes indicated that she had had a discussion with Russ Jeter, who indicated that he will be renting out the home, pending further action on a new facility.  I will remove this item from future agendas.
3. City Discussions/Update.  One virtual meeting was held.  Discussion is ongoing, pending the drawings and costing.  We will be meeting next week to further review cost and chart a path forward.
4. COVID Response.  The ED reviewed preparatory work required for reopening.  On 6/29, we will reopen the pool for lap swim, water walking and one-on-one private swim lessons.  Both TAC and Masters will integrate into this structure.  Our modified hours will be reviewed after the first week of operation and adjusted accordingly.  The fee structure will be simplified--$5.00 per physical visit; $2.50 per virtual visit.  This will continue until Phase 3, at which point we will revert back to normal pricing, while continuing to accommodate virtual visits.  
MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 16 at 5:30 p.m. It will be scheduled virtually via Zoom.  If state directives change and there is a need to meet earlier, the ED will schedule and advertise a special meeting.
1603 22nd Street


Anacortes, WA 98221


360-293-0673 (phone)  


360-299-2953 (fax)








 Page 2 of 2

_1336214243.pdf
FIDALGO

\e






